
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 07/23/20023 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Jason Baumunk Retirement 
 
After 25 years of service with the Princeton Fire and Rescue Department, Jason has 
decided to retire. Jason has served as a firefighter and captain along with many other 
committees on the department. I am looking for council approval to accept Jason’s 
retirement and wish him best of luck in the future.  
 
  
I will be present for any questions. Thank you. 
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


